Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission
Meeting Summary
December 12, 2007
Present:  Dick Robinson, Chair; Frank Webb, Vice Chair; Debbie Hepp, Treasurer; Mary Ellen Goyer; Ann Kendall; Janet Kagan; Pam Pease; Scott Radway; Andi Sobbe; Louise Stone; Elizabeth Taylor; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator
Absent:  Erica Rothman, Secretary; Michael Cucchiara; Eric Davis; Haig Khachatoorian; Lowell Roberts
I.
Call to Order

Robinson called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  
II.
Approval of Minutes
The November 2007 minutes were approved with one correction.
III.
Announcements
Robinson announced that the Town has received 84 applications for the Public Art Administrator position.
IV.
Treasurer’s Report
Hepp reported that the CHPAC spending is estimated to be $30,000 under budget by the end of January 2008.  Hepp will research current expenses as compared to last year's expenses to determine why the shortfall is not greater, considering that the executive director's salary has not been paid for 4 months.  Hepp and Taylor will inquire with the Town Finance Department regarding preparations for the upcoming organizational transition.
V.
Committee Highlights
Communications
· NC State Design Project:  Deliverables in the form of electronic files have been received from the North Carolina State design students and the Communications committee is ready to implement an electronic announcement for an Artists@Work reception soon.  It was not possible to arrange a celebration for the students, but individual letters of thanks from the CHPAC to each student will be written.
· Communications Strategy:  A draft audience / message matrix was distributed for comment so that a final draft may be adopted at the January CHPAC meeting.
Percent for Art
· The Percent for Art Committee recommended that the Loeb Fellowship opportunity be used to guide the development of the future Foundation, and this recommendation was unanimously approved by the CHPAC.
· Wright reported on the recent meeting of the Public Art Review Committee for the Lot 5 project.  The CHPAC discussed the budget allocation for Artists I and II, and it was decided that Radway and Robinson will meet with Town Management the next day to request the augmentation of the Art Area II budget.

· Wright reported on Tom Drugan’s November 29th visit to Southern Community Park and the efforts of the Communications Committee to work with an arts reporter to create an article on the progress of the project. 
Artists in Residence
Pease announced that a reception will be held for the current Artists@Work project the evening of Tuesday, December 18th, from 6:30 – 7:30 pm at McDougle Library. 
VI.
Public Art Priorities
The floor was opened to any discussion or questions concerning the upcoming organizational transition.  The CHPAC favored submitting a memorandum to the Mayor specifying budget priorities rather than a broader transition memorandum.
VII.
New Business
No new business was discussed.
VIII.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm
Respectfully Submitted,
Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator
